IN REPLY ADDRESS NOT THE SIGNER OF THIS LETTER, BUT THE ADJUTANT GENERAL OF OKLAHOMA, OKLAHOMA CITY

## HEADQUARTERS OKLAHOMA NATIONAL GUARD OFFICE OF THE ADJUTANT GENERAL

OKLAHOMA CITY

24 May 1947

Maj Gen George A. Davis
Okla. Gas & Electric Co.
321 North Harvey
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

and country, and for the close friendships

iona reases te moes

Dear George:

cards.

Although they appear quite official, we want you to know that we do not consider your service to the Oklahoma National Guard and the 45th Division as "terminated."

It has been a privilege, as well as a pleasure, George, to have been associated personally and officially with you.

Beginning as a very Junior officer while you were Division G-2, continuing as G-4 when you were Division Chief of Staff, and more recently as your Assistant Adjutant General, I have always felt that your keen, wise human judgment was constantly available.

You are now being held as my expert adviser and friend.

The Oklahoma National Guard and the 45th Infantry Division owe you a great obligation; your name and accomplishments are a part of its history.

Please consider this Department as yours to command.

Most sincerely,

ROY W. KENNY

Brig Gen, Okland

The Adjutant General

RWK/ic

part cen nol a result

2 Incls: